

New York DSRIP 1115 Quarterly Report January 1, 2015 – March 31, 2015,

Year 0, 4th Quarter

May 2015

www.health.ny.gov/dsrip

Office of Health Insurance Programs

Table of Contents

Introduction2
Year 0 Focus2
Summary of Key Accomplishments for the Quarter2
Stakeholder Engagement Activities, Transparency, and Public Forums
DSRIP Program Implementation Accomplishments4
DSRIP Project Plan Application4
DSRIP Project Approval and Oversight Panel5
DSRIP Requests for New York Regulatory Waivers5
Roadmap to Value Based Payments (VBP)6
DSRIP COPA/ACO Application Process6
Quarterly Expenditures7
Interim Access Assurance Fund (IAAF)7
DSRIP Project Design Grants7
DSRIP Safety Net and Vital Access Providers (VAP)8
Other New York State DSRIP Program Activity8
DSRIP Project Management8
DSRIP Independent Assessor (IA)8
DSRIP Support Team (DST)9
Capital Restructuring Finance Program (CRFP) Request for Applications (RFA) 10
Upcoming Activities 11
Additional Resources

New York DSRIP Section 1115 Quarterly Report Year 0, 4th Quarter

Introduction

On April 14, 2014 Governor Andrew M. Cuomo announced that New York had finalized Special Terms and Conditions (STCs) with the federal government for a groundbreaking waiver that would allow New York State Department of Health (DOH) to reinvest \$8 billion in federal savings generated by Medicaid Redesign Team (MRT) reforms. The STCs will serve as the governing agreement between DOH and CMS of 1115 Waiver, aka Partnership Plan. The STCs outline the implementation of MRT Waiver Amendment programs, authorized funding sources and uses, and other requirements.

The waiver amendment dollars will address critical issues throughout the state and allow for comprehensive reform through a Delivery System Reform Incentive Payment (DSRIP) program. The DSRIP program will promote community-level collaborations and focus on system reform, specifically a goal to achieve a 25 percent reduction in avoidable hospital use over five years. Safety net providers will be required to collaborate to implement innovative projects focusing on system transformation, clinical improvement and population health improvement. All DSRIP funds will be awarded based on performance linked to achievement of project milestones.

The \$8 billion federal financial participation is allocated in the following ways:

- \$500 million for the Interim Access Assurance Fund temporary, time limited funding to ensure current trusted and viable Medicaid safety net providers can fully participate in the DSRIP transformation without disruption to the delivery of key health services
- \$6.42 billion for (DSRIP) including DSRIP Planning Grants, DSRIP Provider Incentive Payments, and DSRIP Administrative costs
- \$1.08 billion for other Medicaid Redesign purposes this funding will support Health Home development, and investments in long term care, workforce and enhanced behavioral health services

In addition, the STCs commit the DOH to comprehensive payment reform and continue New York's efforts to effectively manage its Medicaid program within the confines of the Medicaid Global Spending Cap.

Year 0 Focus

This report summarizes the activities from January 1, 2015 through March 31, 2015, the fourth quarter of Year 0. The agreement between New York and CMS includes a pre-implementation year, known as Year 0, extending between April 14, 2014 and March 31, 2015. Stakeholder education and engagement, planning activities, procurement of DSRIP contractors and development of key DSRIP policies and procedures are the main areas of focus during Year 0. A comprehensive DSRIP website was launched on April 14, 2014 and is available at: www.health.ny.gov/dsrip.

Summary of key accomplishments for the quarter

This quarterly report summarizes the program development and implementation activities for the DSRIP program for the period from January 1, 2015 through March 31, 2015. Highlights of the quarter that are further described in the report are:

- PPS Project Plan Applications (Project Plans) were scored by the Independent Assessor (IA) and initial scoring recommendations were made to the DOH, DSRIP Project Approval and Oversight Panel (Panel) and the public.
- Extensive stakeholder engagement activities and public forums conducted by DOH and its selected vendors.
- Comprehensive training program for the Panel was completed prior to the presentation of IA scoring recommendations.

- Project Plans were scored by the IA and the IA scores were reviewed and adjusted by the Panel. The DOH Acting Commissioner, Dr. Zucker, reviewed and approved the Panel adjusted scores and recommended to CMS that they approve the adjusted scores as final.
- Value Based Payment (VBP) Workgroup consisting of key stakeholders from various constituencies around the state convened to review and refine draft Roadmap to Value Based Payment.

Stakeholder engagement activities, transparency, and public forums

The period covering January 1, 2015 through March 31, 2015 included extensive stakeholder engagement activity conducted by DOH and by its selected vendors for the DSRIP Support Team (DST) and the IA.

- DOH and the IA convened the Panel for the first time on January 12, 2015. The Panel was presented with a DSRIP overview, Panel charge, and the PPS Project Plan review process for the applications and scoring. The meeting was a work session for the panel members and was open for the public to attend.
- The IA completed an initial completeness review and Project Plan checklist review of each submitted PPS project Plan on January 13, 2015.
- Final Patient Engagement Speed and Scale tables of the Project Plan were submitted by PPS Leads and calculated by the IA for the objective component of the Project Plans on January 14, 2015.
- DOH and the IA released the Project Plans for public comment on January 15, 2015. The public comment period was open for 30 days.
- DOH and the IA hosted a workshop for PPS and released a slide presentation on the conceptual overview of the implementation plan, reporting and the DSRIP payment process, and guidance on regulatory flexibility and integration of care on January 16, 2015.
- The IA released the PPS Project Plan Scores on February 2, 2015.
- DOH sent the final DSRIP Project Design Grant payment award letters on February 3, 2015.
- The IA released the DSRIP Scoring Summary documents on February 4, 2015.
- The IA provided a webinar on the DSRIP Scoring Summary Review on February 5, 2015. The webinar provided a detailed explanation of the DSRIP Project Summary documents and a refresher of the PPS Project Plan review process in preparation for the Panel review process.
- The DST provided a webinar and slide presentation on the Workforce Strategy section of the Implementation Plan on February 5, 2015.
- DOH and the DST hosted an operator-assisted call on February 13, 2015 for PPSs to ask questions on workforce-related topics.
- DOH and the IA published a summary of the public comments received on the Project Plans as well as a complete listing of all public comments received on February 15, 2015.
- The IA released all submitted Project Plan public comments and a summary of public comments on February 17, 2015.
- The Panel met for the second time on February 17, 2015 for a full day of public comment. The meeting was open to the public and available through a live webcast. A recording of the webcast is available through the DSRIP website.
- The Panel met February 18, 2015 through February 20, 2015 for full day meetings to review and make recommendations on the IA scoring of the 25 PPS DSRIP Project Plan applications. The meetings were open to the public but there was no public comment period. The panel was charged with reviewing PPS Project Plans scores as presented by the IA in accordance with the STCs.
- Capital Restructuring Financing applications were initially due on February 20, 2015. The application was revised and reissued for a second submission date of May 6, 2015 for applications.
- DOH and the Office of the Medicaid Inspector General (OMIG) hosted an operator-assisted call regarding the Medicaid Compliance Program on February 26, 2015. OMIG discussed how the compliance program applies to the DSRIP PPS model, compliance obligations, certification obligations, and what providers should be doing to prepare.
- DOH, with the IA and the DST, convened a meeting with all PPSs on February 27, 2015 to discuss Workforce strategy, Flow of Funds and address general concerns from the PPSs. This was the first in a series of regular meetings with all PPSs to discuss major program developments.

- DOH provided PPS with an opportunity to add partners to their networks for performance purposes. The deadline for submission was March 3, 2015
- DOH, with the DST, released the 1st installment of the PPS Implementation Plan Prototype on February 27, 2015, followed by the 2nd installment on March 18, 2015.
- DOH released the Draft Value Based Payment Roadmap for public comment on March 4, 2015. The public comment period was open through March 30, 2015.
- The DST held an IT Steering Committee Kickoff Meeting with Chief Information Officers from PPS Leads on March 4, 2015 in New York City.
- DOH and the New York City Department of Health and Mental Hygiene convened a meeting with all NYC based PPSs on March 6, 2015 to discuss PPS collaboration for the various DSRIP projects across the area.
- On March 11, 2015 DOH Acting Commissioner, Dr. Zucker, accepted all of the Panel recommendations to the Project Plan Application scores. The revised scores were submitted in a memo to CMS for final approval and official letters were sent to each participating PPS.
- DOH and the MRT Innovation eXchange (MIX) hosted a live webinar Q and A for all PPSs to ask questions about DSRIP, gain insight and information, and to connect with Jason Helgerson, the NYS Director of Medicaid on March 18, 2015.
- DOH announced the DSRIP years will be modified to be consistent with the fiscal years as determined by CMS on March 19, 2015.
- The final DSRIP Project Design Grant planning payments were made in February 2015. On March 26, 2015 DOH posted the final payment summary to the DSRIP website.
- DOH provided a webinar and slide presentation on Health Home Development Funds on March 23, 2015.
- NYS Director of Medicaid Jason Helgerson hosted a DSRIP Whiteboard webinar on March 29, 2015 related to the principles and goals of Value Based Payment reform.
- Throughout the quarter, the DST regional teams directly engaged PPSs to assist them with their implementation plan application submissions. Their activities included: answering DSRIP related questions (instantly or through published FAQs); clarifying DSRIP related documentation and requirements; providing subject matter expertise (SME) support; notifying PPSs of upcoming releases (i.e., tools, guides, webinars, other communications); evaluating PPS approaches and reporting risks and issues to DOH if necessary; ensuring that PPSs were appropriately equipped to meet DSRIP deadlines; facilitating project workgroup discussions; and reviewing drafts of PPS submissions.

For more information visit http://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/dsrip/

DSRIP Program Implementation Accomplishments

DSRIP project plan application

Completed Project Plans were due from the PPSs on December 22, 2014. Project Plans were received from 25 PPSs.

The IA conducted an initial completeness review by December 24, 2014 and began the comprehensive evaluation of the Project Plans on December 26, 2014. The IA completed scoring of the 25 Project Plans on January 15, 2015. The DSRIP program requirements outlined by CMS require DOH to provide the opportunity for public comment on the Project Plans. Accordingly, the applications were posted to the DSRIP website and the public comment period for the Project Plans began on January 15, 2015 and ended on February 15, 2015.

The completed Project Plans can be found on the web at: <u>http://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/dsrip/pps_applications/</u>.

A summary of public comments received for the Project Plans can be found on the web at: http://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/dsrip/pps_applications/public_comments/.

DSRIP Project Approval and Oversight Panel

Based on the standards set forth in the STCs, the IA was tasked with assembling an Oversight Panel chosen by the DOH. The Panel was carefully selected to ensure there was no existing conflict of interests with any participating PPS. The Panel is comprised of 27 members, 19 voting and 8 non-voting members, which include healthcare SME's, consumers and nominated members from State Agencies, the Assembly, and Senate. They provided a secondary review of PPS Project Plans and made recommendations to the DOH Acting Commissioner, Dr. Zucker prior to final approval of Project Plans.

The Panel's charge included reviewing Project Plans scored by the IA to advise the DOH Acting Commissioner, Dr. Zucker whether to accept, reject or modify the IA score recommendations. The DOH and the IA began coordinating training and outreach efforts for the Panel in December 2014. These efforts included the development of a comprehensive training program and the scheduling of a public meeting to conduct the Panel training. The training for the Panel was completed in January 2015. The formal presentation of IA scoring recommendations to the Panel was conducted on February 17-20, 2015.

Following the open Panel work sessions all Project Plan scores were adjusted to reflect the Panel's recommendations. In March 2015, the DOH and IA presented the modified Project Plan scores to the DOH Acting Commissioner, Dr. Zucker for consideration and review. Dr. Zucker accepted the proposed Project Plan scores and submitted the results to CMS for acceptance. Additionally, in accordance with the STCs, DOH sent letters to each PPS describing DOH's recommendations and transmittal to CMS.

Additional details on Panel's training, activity and charge are available at: <u>http://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/dsrip/project_approval_oversight_panel.htm</u>

DSRIP requests for New York regulatory waivers

New York State Public Health Law (PHL) § 2807(20)(e) and (21)(e) authorize the waiver of regulatory requirements for DSRIP projects and capital projects that are associated with DSRIP projects by:

- the Department of Health (DOH),
- the Office of Mental Health (OMH),
- the Office of Alcoholism and Substance Abuse Services (OASAS), and
- the Office for People With Developmental Disabilities (OPWDD)
- the Office of Primary Care and Health Systems Management (OPCHSM)

PPSs were required to identify all requests for regulatory waivers within their Project Plans submitted on December 22, 2014. Of the 536 requests for regulatory waivers received by the State from PPSs, 243 were approved, 95 were denied, 97 were deemed non-applicable or unnecessary (no waiver needed), and 101 were approved conditional on the receipt of additional information or the completion of further applications. DOH, along with engagement from agencies including OMH, OASAS, and OPWDD, completed reviews of the applications on March 13, 2015.

Waiver determinations were made by the aforementioned entities based upon the alignment these waiver requests had with DSRIP project goals. Waivers are granted to allow applicants to avoid duplication of requirements and to allow the efficient implementation of the proposed projects. Waiver requests are approvable only for State regulations where patient safety is not implicated. However, waiver requests are not available with respect to federal statutes and regulations or State statute.

The primary source of conditional approval was for the request to waive regulations under Mental Hygiene Law (MHL) Articles 28, 31, and 32 in order to allow the co-location and integration of primary care, mental health, and behavioral health services. To facilitate this request, DOH, OMH, and OASAS have determined that the requests will be processed through the Licensure Threshold Model.

The use of this model is contingent upon:

- submission of an Application by the PPS with the identification of all providers involved
- the verification of good standing of such providers by DOH, OMH, and OASAS, as appropriate
- satisfaction of the physical plant standards as delineated in the Application

The agencies met on March 18, 2015 and March 25, 2015 to discuss the structure and implementation of the Licensure Threshold Model.

Further reports will outline the results of the Licensure Threshold Model process, as well as the results of similar conditional approval solutions.

For more information refer to:

https://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/docs/reg_flex_guidance.pdf

Roadmap to Value Based Payments (VBP)

A key requirement in the STCs governing DSRIP is the development of the State's Roadmap to value based payments to be submitted in April 2015. In support of the State's efforts, over 20 Stakeholder Engagement Interviews were conducted to share preliminary VBP concepts considered by DOH, discuss key elements of developing a VBP model, identify and outline key challenges anticipated and request feedback and suggestions for DOH's consideration. Stakeholders engaged during the preliminary interview process included New York State Health Plans, managed care organizations, representative organizations including the Health Plan Associations, Hospital Associations, legal firms specializing in health care contracting, New York State Health and Human Services Agencies, community based providers, patient advocates, Performing Provider Systems and other industry experts including national experts in VBP. Key themes and challenges identified during this stakeholder engagement process were documented and addressed throughout the development process of the VBP Roadmap.

In addition, DOH created a formal group of Stakeholders, an expansion of the Medicaid Reform Team's Global Cap Work Group, to serve as the Value Based Payment Workgroup. The VBP Workgroup includes key stakeholders throughout the state, including governmental organizations, providers, newly created Performing Provider Systems (created during the initial phase of DSRIP), representative organizations such as hospital and nursing home associations, health plans and advocacy groups in key areas of health care such as AIDS/HIV. The first VBP Workgroup meeting was convened on January 23, 2015 and DOH has led a total of three formal sessions in the first quarter of 2015. The meetings permitted interactive input into the development and refinement of the Value Based Payment Roadmap, and the strategic vision for how the State of New York will effectively transition toward a value based payment model for Medicaid reimbursements. DOH submitted the Roadmap for public comment on March 2, 2015 for a period of 30 days through March 31st. The Department of Health submitted a draft of the Roadmap to CMS in March to solicit early comments in preparation for the final version.

DOH continues to conduct stakeholder engagement sessions with various stakeholders in order to understand the evolving landscape of New York's healthcare delivery system. This VBP Workgroup will continue to meet and support the further development of the Roadmap into implementation, as well as form VBP sub-committees focused on implementation, chaired by VPB Workgroup members, but comprised of varied stakeholders throughout the state.

DSRIP COPA/ACO application process

With respect to Certificate of Public Advantage (COPA), PHL Article 29-F sets forth the State's policy of encouraging appropriate collaborative arrangements among health care providers who might otherwise be competitors. The statute requires DOH to establish a regulatory structure allowing it to engage in appropriate state supervision as necessary to promote state action immunity under state and federal antitrust laws.

DOH issued regulations to establish a process for DSRIP providers to apply for a COPA for their collaborative arrangements such as mergers and clinical integration agreements. Additionally, PHL Article

29-E requires DOH to establish a program governing the approval of ACOs. In conjunction with the statute, DOH issued regulations establishing a process for entities that wish to become ACOs to apply for certificates of authority.

COPA/ACO submission began on February 1, 2015. During the January-March reporting period covered by this Quarterly Report PPS submitted a total of 3 COPA applications and 1 ACO application. COPAs and ACO certificates of authority may or may not be appropriate, or granted in all cases. If granted, they are subject to ongoing monitoring. PPSs were encouraged to explore all options and contingencies when designing their DSRIP projects.

Summaries of COPA applications received to date are available at https://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/copa/docs/copa_application_summaries.pdf, and information regarding ACO certificates of authority is available at http://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/copa/docs/copa_application_summaries.pdf, and information regarding ACO certificates of authority is available at http://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/copa/docs/copa_application_summaries.pdf,

Quarterly Expenditures

Interim Access Assurance Fund (IAAF)

The purpose of the IAAF is to assist Safety Net hospitals in severe financial distress and major public hospital systems. Five hundred million dollars in temporary funding was available in Year 0 through the IAAF, to enable recipient hospitals to work toward sustainable operations and to maintain critical services to their community as they work with other partner providers to develop integrated-PPSs which would be eligible for DSRIP funding.

The IAAF initiative is in its final phase. The IAAF program fully allocated and distributed funds to distressed facilities through March 2015. The initiative achieved its goal of assisting recipient hospitals in maintaining operations in order to work with its DSRIP partners to develop a transformational plan to a sustainable health care system. The IAAF team worked diligently with awardees to provide on-time, on-budget and need-appropriate award assistance to facilities to prevent the reduction of services, or facility closure, during the transition period. The fund reconciliation process will continue into the second quarter of 2015.

More information is also available on the IAAF web page: http://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/iaaf/.

In accordance with the STCs, the state is required to submit a report to CMS within 10 days of initiating IAAF payments. The report would state the total amount of the payment or payments, the amount of Federal Financial Participation (FFP) that the state will claim, the source of the non-Federal share of the payments, and documentation of the needs and purposes of the funds to assure CMS of non-duplication. The report must include all other Medicaid payments (e.g. base, supplemental, Vital Access Provider (VAP), Designated State Health Program (DSHP) the provider receives to demonstrate that existing payments are not sufficient to meet the financial needs of the providers.

Attachment A contains all of the IAAF payments made during the January 1, 2015 through March 31, 2015 quarter.

DSRIP project design grants

As supported in the DSRIP STCs, the DOH awarded \$69M of planning payments to providers from a designated Design Grant Fund. These grants enabled providers to develop specific and comprehensive DSRIP Project Plans.

In December 2014 (Year 0, 3rd Quarter), additional Design Grant funding requests were evaluated by DOH with the intent to distribute the remaining design grant funds to support PPS planning activities that continued following completion of Project Plans. The final DSRIP Project Design Grant planning payments were made in February 2015. To be eligible for the final planning grant award, a PPS must have submitted

a successful DSRIP Project Plan by the due date. No additional awards were given to PPSs that did not submit a project plan.

A summary of all planning payments made for the DSRIP Project Design Grant providers is available at the link below:

http://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/dsrip/design_grant_payments.htm

DSRIP Safety Net and Vital Access Providers (VAP)

The VAP Exception process opened on September 29, 2014 and ended on October 24, 2014 for all Medicaid providers that did not qualify by the Safety Net Definition by calculation or by appeal. If an exception was granted, then the applicant is qualified to fully participate in the DSRIP program. Nonqualifying facilities are limited as they may only receive up to 5% (as a group) of their PPSs award.

On February 24, 2015, CMS finalized their review of the VAP Exceptions of providers to participate in DSRIP with a Safety Net designation. The links below contain the approval letter and a description of the CMS review process.

http://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/dsrip/2015-02-24_vap_exceptions_approval_letter.htm http://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/dsrip/2015-02-24_dsrip_safety_net_exceptions_review.htm

In a letter to the DOH, received January 14, 2015, CMS approved nine PPS lead entities eligible to participate in DSRIP. On March 19, 2015, CMS approved a tenth PPS to be a Safety Net provider and serve as a lead entity. The links to these letters are below:

http://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/dsrip/cms_exceptions_approval_newcos.htm http://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/dsrip/cms_exceptions_approval_nassau_queens .htm

Other New York State DSRIP Program Activity

DSRIP project management

DSRIP project management efforts were implemented throughout this quarter with the continued use of the successfully established MRT process and work plan format, with key DSRIP staff meeting twice weekly and reporting on progress of DSRIP activity to New York's Medicaid Director. DSRIP project management meetings have now expanded to include staff from the IA and the DST as well as CMA, the vendor tasked with creating the DSRIP Project Plan web tool. Meetings will continue through the end of Year 0, and will likely continue through DSRIP Years 1 – 5.

The DOH has also established additional, separate project management meetings with the IA and the DST and a joint meeting involving key staff from DOH, the IA, and the DST. These meetings allow for more in depth reviews of project deliverables with each vendor and to address any policy considerations requiring New York input.

DSRIP Independent Assessor (IA)

Through a Funding Availability Solicitation (FAS), New York selected PCG as the IA. PCG began work on August 4, 2014.

During the January 1, 2015 through March 31, 2015 quarter, the IA performed many tasks vital to the eventual awarding of DSRIP funding to PPSs. These activities included: creating an application and application review tool as well as a process for a transparent and impartial review of all proposed project plans, making project approval recommendations to the state using CMS-approved criteria, assembling an

independent review panel chosen by the DOH based on standards set forth in the DSRIP STCs and assisting with the ongoing monitoring of performance and reporting deliverables for the DSRIP program.

DSRIP project plan application and review tool

The IA developed an application process with the aid of DOH. The criteria for evaluating the application – Project Metrics and Milestones, Scoring Guide, PPS Lead Financial Stability Test – were made publically available on the DSRIP website. Public comment was collected on the application, and updates and revisions were made to it. The application was built by CMA in a web portal for PPSs to complete their submissions. The IA and DOH accepted applications from 25 PPSs.

Evaluation of DSRIP project plan applications

Upon the submission of the 25 Project Plans the IA conducted an initial completeness review to ensure all of the required information was included in the Project Plans. Following the completeness review, the Project Plans were provided to the team of six non-conflicted evaluators who were responsible for conducting the evaluation and scoring the applications. The evaluators began scoring on December 26, 2014 and completed all evaluations and scoring by January 15, 2015.

DSRIP Project Approval and Oversight Panel

The IA assisted the DOH with the training session for the Panel in January 2015 and provided a formal presentation of IA's scoring recommendations related to each PPSs Project Plan to the Panel from February 17-20 2015.

Implementation plan

The IA began work with the DST and the DOH on the development of a comprehensive implementation plan that will outline the PPSs approach to meeting organizational and project specific implementation milestones. This effort will continue into the next quarter when the implementation plan template will be released for the PPSs to complete.

COPA/ACO

During this reporting period, the IA provided technical assistance and guidance to DOH with respect to the three COPA applications received.

DSRIP Support Team (DST)

Through a FAS, New York selected KPMG to serve as the DST. KPMG began work on August 1, 2014.

During the January 1, 2015 through March 31, 2015 quarter, the DST performed a number of key functions in support of the PPSs including: working with providers to strategically think through their potential DSRIP Project Plans to transition to effective and efficient high performing health care delivery systems; developing tools to help providers prepare key deliverables; and supporting providers by sharing information and providing guidance.

MRT Innovation eXchange (MIX)

The MIX was created to centrally manage the development of an interactive public discussion platform for sharing ideas and insights into the DSRIP program specifically, and Medicaid reform more generally. This has proven to be a valuable resource for engaging a wide variety of stakeholders in the DSRIP program and for improving the ultimate outcomes of the projects. An operational version of the MIX platform was launched in October 2014. After launch, activities included promoting the MIX to new users, communicating with existing users, moderating ongoing discussions, and producing weekly newsletters.

Information Technology (IT) strategy

The DST IT strategy team held planning sessions for PPSs to increase their understanding of their current and future IT system requirements. These on-site workshops involved discussions of current IT

architecture, PPS gap assessment, risk matrix, workflow considerations, Regional Health Information Organization (RHIO) analysis and a mock-up of IT architecture future state.

Medicaid data support

The DST Tiger Team worked with Salient to prepare bookmarks/collections in the Subscriber Identity Module (SIM) tool that supported PPSs in their estimations of target populations at the project level under each domain. PPSs also engaged the team to answer data requests that SIM-trained PPS resources (some PPS employees, other PPS consultants/3rd parties) sent to a DST monitored email address.

Workforce strategy

The DST workforce strategy team provided PPSs guidance on current and future state workforce needs and how to quantify retraining, redeployment, and hiring needs to support them in achieving project objectives. This guidance was provided to PPSs through templates and on-site workshops. Specifically, the team provided guidance on: training strategies (i.e. best practice methods to achieve desired results); implications of voluntary vs. mandatory training; guidance on considerations to existing HR programs (i.e. certifications, tuition reimbursement, etc.); redeployment strategies and implications; recruitment strategies; infrastructure needed to support large scale recruitment efforts; algorithms to triangulate budget requirements (i.e. as % of total project budget, as multiplier of number of impacted workforce or by population served); how to incorporate programs into overall strategy; change management and application to stakeholder engagement (i.e. communication planning); and how to engage stakeholders during application development process to maximize collaboration.

Financial strategy

The DST finance team provided assistance to PPSs in the areas of the DSRIP program that require financial management content, or finance function input and perspective. These included, but were not limited to, approaches to funds flow and financial sustainability. This assistance was provided in the form of PPS work group meetings, conference calls and education/workshop sessions. Information and materials, or documentation that the Finance Team used, were referenced and supported by their understanding of published DSRIP guidance by DOH, and leading practices observed through other engagements.

Direct PPS support

The DST regional teams directly engaged PPSs. The activities included: answering DSRIP related questions (instantly or through DST Project Management Office (PMO); clarifying DSRIP related documentation and requirements; providing Subject Matter Expert (SME) support; notifying PPSs of upcoming releases (tools, guides, webinars, other communications); evaluating each PPS approach and reporting risks and issues to DOH if necessary; ensuring that PPSs were appropriately equipped to meet DSRIP deadlines; facilitating project workgroup discussions; and reviewing drafts of PPS submissions including application sections, financial stress tests, Memorandum of Understanding (MOUs), and governance models.

The DST developed a progress reporting tool to monitor and report on PPS progress that involves two types of data collection: PPS entered information and DST entered information. PPS data was entered via a bi-weekly survey, while DST data was entered weekly via a form on the progress reporting website. These two inputs were then used to create weekly progress reports provided to the DOH that included regional heat maps, a PPS status summary, a compliance report, and additional analysis that varied from week to week.

Capital Restructuring Finance Program (CRFP) Request for Applications (RFA)

The 2015-16 enacted Budget established the CRFP. The CRFP grant program is designed to complement awards granted through DSRIP and will support capital projects to strengthen and promote access to essential health services. The amendment that resulted from the Budget provides that, to the extent practicable, CFRP funds shall be awarded regionally in proportion to the applications received from this RFA. The amendment further provides that projects awarded under the CRFP are ineligible for funding under the "Health Care Facility Transformation Program: Kings County" and "Health Care Facility

Transformation Program: Oneida County Project" programs, which were also enacted in the 2015-2016 Budget.

These amendments are a material change to the award criteria previously established by RFA and therefore, the previous RFA was withdrawn, and a new RFA was issued.

Applications are due May 6, 2015. Additional information regarding the CRFP RFA will be included in subsequent quarterly reports.

More information and all other supporting materials can be found at the following link: <u>http://www.health.ny.gov/funding/rfa/1504100252/index.htm</u>

Upcoming activities

DSRIP Year 1 began on April 1, 2015. Future reports will also include updates on additional activities as required by the STCs and related attachments.

- April 1 DSRIP Year 1 begins
- May 7 Release of Attribution for Valuation
- May 7 Award letters sent to PPSs
- May 18 Payment made to Public Hospital PPSs
- May 28 Payment made to Safety Net PPSs
- Late May
 Release revised Value Based Payment Roadmap
- Late May
 Release Baseline Performance data to PPSs
- Early June Release PPS DSRIP member roster to PPS leads
- Early June PPS Partner Networks posted to website
- June 1
 Initial (Domain 1) Implementation Plan due from PPSs
- July 30
 Final Approval of Domain 1 Implementation Plan
- July 31 First Quarterly Report (4/1/15 6/30/15)
- July 31
 Project Implementation Plans due from PPSs

Additional information regarding DSRIP Year 1 key dates can be found at: http://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/dsrip/timelines/index.htm

Additional Resources

More information on the New York State DSRIP Program is available at: <u>www.health.ny.gov/dsrip</u>.

Interested parties can sign up to be notified of DSRIP program developments, release of new materials, and opportunities for public comment through the Medicaid Redesign Team listserv. Instructions are available at: <u>http://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/listserv.htm</u>

New York State Medicaid Redesign Team (MRT) Interim Access Assurance Fund (IAAF) Payment Report

Current Report: Date Submitted to CMS: 01/21/15

O Out Anomit Anomit Sample	Date Submitted to CMS:	01/21/15		10.07	Occurrents.	1	-		II Other Madianid	0	ate Decelored booth	· Descrident			
Instrument between 0270900 13-bits 5 1.544.5700 5 1.5 5	Provider Name			Total Payment	FFP	(Non-Federal	Base					Medical Home	OMIG	PDG	Total
Bendade Marguri Opmission NA 5 . 5 <td>Auburn Community Hospital</td> <td>00347553</td> <td>N/A</td> <td>ş -</td> <td>ş .</td> <td>N/A</td> <td>\$ 207,853.40</td> <td>ş -</td> <td>s -</td> <td>ş -</td> <td>\$ 16,953.26</td> <td>s -</td> <td>ş -</td> <td>s -</td> <td>\$ 224,80</td>	Auburn Community Hospital	00347553	N/A	ş -	ş .	N/A	\$ 207,853.40	ş -	s -	ş -	\$ 16,953.26	s -	ş -	s -	\$ 224,80
Beachargen Menoral Medical Center 0.0040503 13-bas 5 1.475,840.00 5 1.403,140.01 5 1.5 <	Bon Secours Charity Health System	00273905	15-Jan	\$ 1,564,557.00	\$ 1,564,557.00	IGT	\$ 226,958.38	ş -	s -	ş -	s -	s -	ş -	s -	\$ 1,791,519
Ormspace Antrophylic 08000055 15.a.m. 5 25.75 6 5	Brookdale Hospital	02998667	N/A	ş -	ş .	N/A	\$ 4,371,099.88	ş -	s -	ş -	s -	s -	ş -	s -	\$ 4,371,09
Open Memory 09016230 15-an 5 11202.00 5 11202.00 5 11202.00 5 11202.00 5 11202.00 5 11202.00 5 11202.00 5 11202.00 5 11202.00 5 1 5	Brookhaven Memorial Medical Center	00245529	15-Jan	\$ 1,476,554.00	\$ 1,476,554.00	IGT	\$ 1,402,168.48	ş -	s -	ş -	s -	s -	ş -	s -	\$ 2,878,72
Dates Base 6 6 9 9 5<	Carthage Area Hospital	03000635	15-Jan	\$ 325,767.00	\$ 325,767.00	IGT	\$ 52,822.32	ş -	s -	ş -	s -	s -	ş -	s -	\$ 378,58
December (1) December (1) December (1) Source (1) S	Cuba Memorial	00354238	15-Jan	\$ 313,201.00	\$ 313,201.00	IGT	\$ 16,318.87	ş -	s -	ş -	s -	s -	ş -	s -	\$ 329,51
Match Material Medical Section 3. More Accounds 0.0723000 13.a.a. 5 0.08000 (Section 3. More Accounds) 0.0723000 (Section 3. More Accounds) 15.a.a. 5 0.00000 (Section 3. More Accounds) 15.a.a. 5 0.00000 (Section 3. More Accounds) 15.a.a. 5 0.00000 (Section 3. More Accounds) 15.a.a. 15.a.a.a. 15.a.a.a. 15.a.a.a.a.a.a.a.a.a.a.a.a.a.a.a.a.a.a.a	Eastern Niagara Hospital	00354389	15-Jan	\$ 662.399.00	\$ 662.399.00	IGT	\$ 165.650.53	\$ ·	ś -	Ś-	\$ -	\$ -	\$.	\$ -	\$ 828.04
Instruction OPTIMINE Lisus 4 5<	Gouverneur Hospital (Edward J Noble)	03001576	N/A	s .	s .	N/A	\$ 52.083.97	\$ ·	ś -	Ś-	\$ -	\$ -	\$.	\$ -	\$ 52.08
Singlend matrix Modia Center 0.9998/35.8 15.0.1 5.0218.81.00 6.773.65.0 5 <td>Health Alliance (Benedictine - Mary's Ave, Campus)</td> <td>00274020</td> <td>15-Jan</td> <td>\$ 508,569,00</td> <td>\$ 508,569,00</td> <td>IGT</td> <td></td> <td>s .</td> <td>s .</td> <td>s -</td> <td>s .</td> <td>s -</td> <td>s .</td> <td>s .</td> <td>\$ 753.02</td>	Health Alliance (Benedictine - Mary's Ave, Campus)	00274020	15-Jan	\$ 508,569,00	\$ 508,569,00	IGT		s .	s .	s -	s .	s -	s .	s .	\$ 753.02
Lands Configure Regular 0.000157 15.a. 5 2010 Configure Regular 0.000158 N.A. 5 9.1 (A.A.) 5 1.5 (A.A.)	Interfaith Medical Center	00734336	15-Jan	\$ 4,781,237.00	\$ 4,781,237.00	IGT	\$ 2,543,519.57	s .	s -	ş.,	s -	s -	ş .	s -	\$ 7,324,75
Manual Among Regulati Obstitution NA 5 NA 5 NA 5 S 5	Kingsbrook Jewish Medical Center	02998745	15-Jan	\$ 5,023,963.00	\$ 5,023,963.00	IGT	\$ 773,545.55	s .	s -	ş.,	s -	s -	ş .	s -	\$ 5,797,50
Mondified Multipuid 027112 15 an 5 1.114/5100 9	Lewis County General Hospital	03001627	15-Jan	\$ 921,025.00	\$ 921,025.00		\$ 82,120.36	s .	s -	ş.,	s -	s -	ş .	s -	\$ 1,003,14
Americander Neurolation Neurola	Massena Memorial Hospital	03001636	N/A	ş -	ş -	N/A	\$ 173,281.45	ş -	s -	ş -	s -	s -	ş -	s -	\$ 173,2
More Exploring regular finer cases OBXX Higgs NA S <td>Montefiore Mount Vernon Hospital (Mt. Vernon)</td> <td>00274117</td> <td>15-Jan</td> <td>\$ 1,114,763.00</td> <td>\$ 1,114,763.00</td> <td>IGT</td> <td>\$ 11,454.70</td> <td>\$-</td> <td>s -</td> <td>ş -</td> <td>s -</td> <td>s -</td> <td>\$ -</td> <td>s -</td> <td>\$ 1,126,21</td>	Montefiore Mount Vernon Hospital (Mt. Vernon)	00274117	15-Jan	\$ 1,114,763.00	\$ 1,114,763.00	IGT	\$ 11,454.70	\$-	s -	ş -	s -	s -	\$ -	s -	\$ 1,126,21
Nga kangulari 0203467 NA 5 S NA 5 123271 5 </td <td>Montefiore New Rochelle Hospital (Sound Shore)</td> <td>00274126</td> <td>15-Jan</td> <td>\$ 1,923,515.00</td> <td>\$ 1,923,515.00</td> <td>IGT</td> <td>\$ 1,120,723.65</td> <td>s -</td> <td>s -</td> <td>ş -</td> <td>s -</td> <td>s -</td> <td>ş -</td> <td>s -</td> <td>\$ 3,044,23</td>	Montefiore New Rochelle Hospital (Sound Shore)	00274126	15-Jan	\$ 1,923,515.00	\$ 1,923,515.00	IGT	\$ 1,120,723.65	s -	s -	ş -	s -	s -	ş -	s -	\$ 3,044,23
Operation Operation <t< td=""><td>Moses Ludington Hospital (Inter-Lakes)</td><td>03002375</td><td>N/A</td><td>s -</td><td>ş .</td><td>N/A</td><td>\$ 939,878.63</td><td>ş -</td><td>s .</td><td>ş.</td><td>s .</td><td>s .</td><td>ş .</td><td>s -</td><td>\$ 939,83</td></t<>	Moses Ludington Hospital (Inter-Lakes)	03002375	N/A	s -	ş .	N/A	\$ 939,878.63	ş -	s .	ş.	s .	s .	ş .	s -	\$ 939,83
New Hospital 0229284 15 Jan 5 10939600 107 5 143977 5	Nyack Hospital	00243967	N/A	ş -	ş .	N/A	\$ 10,257.73	ş -	s -	ş -	s -	s -	ş -	s -	\$ 10,2
Name Menory Gardya Obstrika NA S S NA S 200,000 K S S	Drleans Community Health (Medina Memorial)	03000855	15-Jan	\$ 91,720.00	\$ 91,720.00	IGT	\$ 1,115,024.49	s -	s -	ş -	\$-	s -	ş -	s -	\$ 1,206,7
B. mem.Kervingstati 00518125 15-m. \$ PN4505.00 FT 5 152,2427 5	River Hospital	02392854	15-Jan	\$ 109,936.00	\$ 109,936.00		\$ 16,191.72	ş -	\$.	ş.	\$.	\$ -	ş .	\$.	\$ 126,1
B. Absh Typowie Rought J. 09728120 115ab. S. 3.80000001 5. 1.5 5. 5	Rome Memorial Hospital	03001434	N/A	ş .	ş .	N/A	\$ 205,047.05	s .	s -	ş.,	s -	s -	ş .	s -	\$ 205,0
B. sough? Vortices 0.0999870 NA S S NA S 702,172.81 S	5t. James Mercy Hospital	00363162	15-Jan	\$ 874,305.00	\$ 874,305.00	IGT	\$ 155,284.87	ş -	s -	ş -	s -	s -	ş -	s -	\$ 1,029,5
B. Ladri Comman Hespital 0027888 NA S NA S 72078820 S	St. John's Episcopal Hospital	00729382	15-Jan	\$ 3,800,000.00	\$ 3,800,000.00	IGT	\$ 3,360,476.00	ş -	s -	ş -	s -	s -	ş -	s -	\$ 7,160,4
Christel Meede Anival 0999444 USan 5 100726800 97 5 MARQ-0 5 <td>St. Joseph's Yonkers</td> <td>02999957</td> <td>N/A</td> <td>\$.</td> <td>\$.</td> <td></td> <td>\$ 762,177.83</td> <td>s .</td> <td>\$.</td> <td>ş .</td> <td>s .</td> <td>s -</td> <td>ş .</td> <td>\$ -</td> <td>\$ 762,1</td>	St. Joseph's Yonkers	02999957	N/A	\$.	\$.		\$ 762,177.83	s .	\$.	ş .	s .	s -	ş .	\$ -	\$ 762,1
Weening County Association 00354521 15an 5 133349800 5 133349800 67 5 13134171 5	St. Luke's-Cornwall Hospital	00273863	N/A	\$.	\$.	N/A	\$ 787,036.20	s .	\$.	ş .	s .	s -	ş .	\$ -	\$ 787,0
Weeding County Comm. Nealth System 02099977 15 Jan. 5 JA04JSHADD 5 JA04JSHADD 107 5 302024311 5 92.212 5	TLC Health Network (Irving)	02995848	15-Jan	\$ 1.067.856.00	\$ 1.067.856.00	IGT	\$ 54,802,42	\$ ·	ś -	Ś-	\$ -	ś -	\$.	\$ -	\$ 1.122.6
Wyening County Comm. Health System 00110889 15 - Jan \$ 228,137.00 \$ 6 \$ 477.08.32 \$ -	Woman's Christian Association	00354623	15-Jan	\$ 1.333.969.00	\$ 1.333.969.00	IGT	\$ 131.343.73	\$ ·	ś -	Ś-	\$ -	ś -	\$.	\$ -	\$ 1.465.3
	Wyckoff Heights Medical Center	02996972	15-Jan	\$ 3,040,634.00	\$ 3,040,634.00	IGT	\$ 3,050,214.31	\$ 902.12	\$ -	ş -	\$ -	\$ -	ş -	\$ -	\$ 6.091.7
	Wyoming County Comm. Health System	00310889	15-Jan	\$ 228,137.00	\$ 228,137.00	IGT	\$ 87,108.32	Ş -	\$-	ş .	\$-	\$ -	ş .	\$ ·	\$ 315.2
Total \$ 29.162.107.00 \$ 29.162.107.00 \$ 22.118.896.47 \$ 902.12 \$ - \$ \$ 16.953.26 \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ 5 .	Tetal			\$ 29 162 107 00	\$ 29 162 107 00		\$ 22.118.896.47	\$ 902.12		c	\$ 16.953.26	e .		¢ .	\$ 51,298.8

Prior Report: Date Submitted to CMS:

Prior Report:														
-	7/1/14	8/11/1	4, 9/4/14,											
Date Submitted to CMS:														
Date Submitted to Ciris.	9/25/14,		4, 11/24/14,											
		12/15/1												
			IAAI	Payments				All Other Medicaid	Payme	nts Received by th	e Provider*			
Provider Name	Provider ID	Payment Date	Total Payment Amount	FFP Amount	Funding Source (Non-Federal Share)	Base	Supplemental	VAP	DSH	UPV	Medical Home Awards	OMIG	PDG	Total
Auburn Community Hospital	00347553	N/A	\$ 3,845,348.00	\$ 1,922,674.00	IGT	\$ 1,765,556.99	ş -	s .	ş.	\$ 214,303.81	s .	ş .	\$ 369,000.00	\$ 6.194.208.80
Bon Secours Charity Health System	00273905	N/A	\$ 2,467,845.00	\$ 1,415,034.50	IGT	\$ 2,078,096.14	s -	s -	ş.,	\$ 632,336.91	s -	ş .	s -	\$ 5.178.278.05
Brookdale Hospital	02998667	N/A	\$ 62,904,065.00	\$ 37,763,848.50	IGT	\$ 38,908,778.59	s -	s -	ş.,	\$ 4,455,861.19	s -	ş .	s -	\$ 106,268,704,78
Brookhaven Memorial Medical Center	00245529	N/A	\$ 2,123,699.00	\$ 1,961,913.00	IGT	\$ 7,537,697.29	s -	s -	ş.,	\$ 704,644.01	\$ 98,796.00	ş .	s -	\$ 10,464,836.30
Carthage Area Hospital	03000635	N/A	\$ 7,995,426.00	\$ 4,083,029.00	IGT	\$ 385,374.28	s -	\$ 125,000.00	ş.,	\$ 69,050.20	s -	ş .	s -	\$ 8,574,860.48
Cuba Memorial	00354238	N/A	\$ 4,070,039.00	\$ 2,193,448.00	IGT	\$ 139,293.38	s -	\$ 157,500.00	ş.,	\$ 3,537.65	s -	ş .	s -	\$ 4,370,370.03
Eastern Niagara Hospital	00354389	N/A	\$ 1,975,586.00	\$ 1,738,169.50	IGT	\$ 1,993,021.77	s -	s -	ş.,	\$ 357,143.87	s -	ş .	s -	\$ 4,325,751.64
Gouverneur Hospital (Edward J Noble)	03001576	N/A	\$ 2,066,987.00	\$ 1,033,493.50	IGT	\$ 317,379.26	s -	s -	ş.,	\$ 67,634.91	s -	ş .	s -	\$ 2,452,001.17
Health Alliance (Benedictine - Mary's Ave. Campus)	00274020	N/A	\$ 3.073.735.00	\$ 1.850.915.50	IGT	\$ 1.496.402.10	s .	\$ 1.250.000.00	s -	s .	s .	s .	s .	\$ 5.820.137.10
Interfaith Medical Center	00734336	N/A	\$ 22,423,042.00	\$ 12,984,454.00	IGT	\$ 18,928,051.57	ş .	\$.	ş.,	\$ 3,195,072.39	\$ 200,826.00	ş .	\$ -	\$ 44,746,991,96
Kingsbrook Jewish Medical Center	02998745	N/A	\$ 16,184,544.00	\$ 9,271,439.00	IGT	\$ 13,799,663.26	ş .	\$.	ş.,	\$ 629,382.71	\$.	ş .	\$ -	\$ 30.613.589.97
Lewis County General Hospital	03001627	N/A	\$ 3,159,844.00	\$ 1,878,422.00	IGT	\$ 510,113.72	ş .	\$ 579,399.00	ş.,	\$.	\$.	ş .	\$ -	\$ 4,249,356.72
Massena Memorial Hospital	03001636	N/A	\$ 4,250,000.00	\$ 4,250,000.00	IGT	\$ 1,146,493.58	ş .	\$.	ş.,	\$.	\$.	ş .	\$ -	\$ 5,396,493.58
Montefiore Mount Vernon Hospital (Mt. Vernon)	00274117	N/A	\$ 10.153.466.00	\$ 6.474.422.50	IGT	\$ 627.545.99	s .	s .	s -	s .	s .	s .	s .	\$ 10.781.011.99
Montefiore New Rochelle Hospital (Sound Shore)	00274126	N/A	\$ 12,665,179.00	\$ 7,396,229.50	IGT	\$ 6,165,128.09	ş -	s -	ş -	\$ 999,290.01	\$ 706,542.00	s -	\$-	\$ 20,536,139.10
Moses Ludington Hospital (Inter-Lakes)	03002375	N/A	\$ 727,228.00	\$ 363,614.00	IGT	\$ 7,936,603.21	ş -	\$ 179,900.00	ş -	\$ 5,659.05	ş -	ş -	ş -	\$ 8.849.390.26
Nyack Hospital	00243967	N/A	\$ 5,170,992.00	\$ 2,585,496.00	IGT	\$ 117,585.39	ş -	s .	ş.	\$ 1,123,540.50	s .	\$ 3,310.67	s -	\$ 6.415.428.56
Orleans Community Health (Medina Memorial)	03000855	N/A	\$ 1,438,329.00	\$ 791,314.00	IGT	\$ 9,607,626.02	s .	s .	ş -	s -	s .	s -	s -	\$ 11,045,955.02
River Hospital	02392854	N/A	\$ 748,531.00	\$ 457,549.00	IGT	\$ 199,884.03	s -	\$ 963,347.50	ş.	\$ 2,957.26	s -	ş -	s -	\$ 1.914.719.79
Rome Memorial Hospital	03001434	N/A	\$ 134,342.00	\$ 67,171.00	IGT	\$ 1,695,733.78	s -	s -	ş -	\$ 295,946.95	s -	ş -	s -	\$ 2.126.022.73
St. James Mercy Hospital	00363162	N/A	\$ 4,164,094.00	\$ 2,415,800.50	IGT	\$ 1,578,274.51	s -	s -	ş.,	\$ 620,576.99	s -	ş -	\$ -	\$ 6.362.945.50
St. John's Episcopal Hospital	00729382	N/A	\$ 2,044,288.00	\$ 1,522,144.00	IGT	\$ 24,835,944.34	s -	s -	ş.	\$ 1,303,570.19	s -	ş -	\$ -	\$ 28.183.802.53
St. Joseph's Yonkers	02999957	N/A	\$ 2,118,787.00	\$ 1,618,269.50	IGT	\$ 8,419,470.20	ş -	s -	ş -	\$ 1,227,036.76	\$ 633,529.00	ş -	s -	\$ 12,398,822.96
St. Luke's-Cornwall Hospital	00273863	N/A	ş -	ş .	N/A	\$ 5,429,975.62	s -	s .	ş.	\$ 732,761.71	s .	ş .	s -	\$ 6,162,737.33
TLC Health Network (Irving)	02995848	N/A	\$ 3,224,955.00	\$ 1,934,752.50	IGT	\$ 497,839.57	s -	s .	ş.	s .	s .	ş .	s -	\$ 3,722,794.57
Woman's Christian Association	00354623	N/A	\$ 1,551,174.00	\$ 1,551,174.00	IGT	\$ 1,389,246.79	s -	s .	ş.	\$ 576,097.26	s .	ş .	s -	\$ 3,516,518.05
Wyckoff Heights Medical Center	02996972	N/A	\$ 7,299,964.00	\$ 5,649,982.00	IGT	\$ 28,375,334.35	\$ 6,871.00	\$ 660,900.00	ş .	\$ 4,849,217.80	\$ 222,908.00	ş .	s -	\$ 41,415,195.15
Wyoming County Comm. Health System	00310889	N/A	\$ 1,516,411.00	\$ 830,675.50	IGT	\$ 707,935.93	s .	s -	ş .	s .	s -	ş .	s .	\$ 2,224,346.93
Total			\$ 189,497,900.00	\$ 116,005,434.50		\$ 186,590,049,75	\$ 6.871.00	\$3.916.046.50	s	\$22.065.632.13	\$1,862,601,00	\$3.310.67	\$369.000.00	\$404.311.411.05
*All other Medicaid payments received by the provide	er are based on t	he April 1 -De	cember 15. 2014 tim	e period										
							-							
Cumulative Report:														
			IAAI	Payments				All Other Medicaid	Payme	nts Received by th	e Provider*			

			IAAI	Payments			,	Il Other Medicaid	Payme	ints Received by the	e Provider*			
Provider Name	Provider ID	Payment Date	Total Payment Amount	FFP Amount	Funding Source (Non-Federal Share)	Base	Supplemental	VAP	DSH	UPV	Medical Home Awards	OMIG	PDG	Total
Auburn Community Hospital	00347553	N/A	\$ 3,845,348.00	\$ 1,922,674.00	IGT	\$ 1,973,410.39	s -	s -	ş.	\$ 231,257.07	s -	ş -	\$ 369,000.00	\$ 6,419,015.
Bon Secours Charity Health System	00273905	N/A	\$ 4.032.402.00	\$ 2.979.591.50	IGT	\$ 2.305.054.52	s -	ś -	Ś-	\$ 632.336.91	Ś -	s -	Ś -	\$ 6.969.793.
Brookdale Hospital	02998667	N/A	\$ 62.904.065.00	\$ 37.763.848.50	IGT	\$ 43.279.878.47	s -	ś -	Ś-	\$ 4.455.861.19	Ś -	s -	Ś -	\$ 110.639.804.
Brookhaven Memorial Medical Center	00245529	N/A	\$ 3,600,253.00	\$ 3,438,467.00	IGT	\$ 8,939,865.77	ş -	\$ -	ş -	\$ 704,644.01	\$ 98,796.00	ş -	\$ -	\$ 13.343.558.
Carthage Area Hospital	03000635	N/A	\$ 8,321,193.00	\$ 4,408,796.00	IGT	\$ 438,196.60	ş -	\$ 125,000.00	ş.	\$ 69,060.20	s .	ş .	\$ -	\$ 8,953,449.3
Cuba Memorial	00354238	N/A	\$ 4,383,240.00	\$ 2,506,649.00	IGT	\$ 155,612.25	s -	\$ 157,500.00	ş -	\$ 3,537.65	ş -	s -	\$ -	\$ 4,699,889.
Eastern Niagara Hospital	00354389	N/A	\$ 2,637,985.00	\$ 2,400,568.50	IGT	\$ 2,158,672.30	ş -	s -	ş -	\$ 357,143.87	s -	s -	s -	\$ 5,153,801.
Gouverneur Hospital (Edward J Noble)	03001576	N/A	\$ 2,066,987.00	\$ 1,033,493.50	IGT	\$ 369,463.23	ş -	s -	ş -	\$ 67,634.91	s -	s -	s -	\$ 2,504,085.
Health Alliance (Benedictine - Mary's Ave. Campus)	00274020	N/A	\$ 3,582,304.00	\$ 2,359,484.50	IGT	\$ 1,740,854.15	ş -	\$ 1,250,000.00	ş -	s -	s -	s -	s -	\$ 6,573,158.
Interfaith Medical Center	00734336	N/A	\$ 27.204.279.00	\$ 17.765.691.00	IGT	\$ 21.471.571.14	s -	ś -	Ś-	\$ 3.195.072.39	\$ 200.826.00	s -	Ś -	\$ 52.071.748
Kingsbrook Jewish Medical Center	02998745	N/A	\$ 21.208.507.00	\$ 14.295.402.00	IGT	\$ 14.573.208.81	s -	ś -	Ś-	\$ 629.382.71	Ś -	s -	Ś -	\$ 36.411.098
Lewis County General Hospital	03001627	N/A	\$ 4.080.869.00	\$ 2.799.447.00	IGT	\$ 592.234.08	s -	\$ 579.399.00	Ś-	\$ ·	Ś -	s -	Ś -	\$ 5.252.502
Massena Memorial Hospital	03001636	N/A	\$ 4,250,000.00	\$ 4,250,000.00	IGT	\$ 1,319,775.03	ş -	ş .	Ş -	\$.	ş -	ş -	\$ -	\$ 5.569.775.
Montefiore Mount Vernon Hospital (Mt. Vernon)	00274117	N/A	\$ 11,268,229.00	\$ 7,589,185.50	IGT	\$ 639,000.69	s -	s -	ş -	\$ -	ş -	s -	s -	\$ 11.907.229.
Montefiore New Rochelle Hospital (Sound Shore)	00274126	N/A	\$ 14,588,694.00	\$ 9,319,744.50	IGT	\$ 7,285,851.74	s -	\$-	ş .	\$ 999,290.01	\$ 706,542.00	s -	\$-	\$ 23,580,377.
Moses Ludington Hospital (Inter-Lakes)	03002375	N/A	\$ 727,228.00	\$ 363,614.00	IGT	\$ 8,876,481.84	ş .	\$ 179,900.00	ş.	\$ 5,659.05	ş .	ş .	ş .	\$ 9,789,268.
Nyack Hospital	00243967	N/A	\$ 5,170,992.00	\$ 2,585,496.00	IGT	\$ 127,843.12	ş .	\$.	ş.,	\$ 1,123,540.50	\$.	\$ 3,310.67	\$.	\$ 6,425,686.
Orleans Community Health (Medina Memorial)	03000855	N/A	\$ 1,530,049.00	\$ 883,034.00	IGT	\$ 10,722,650.51	s .	s .	ş -	s -	\$-	s -	\$-	\$ 12,252,699
River Hospital	02392854	N/A	\$ 858,467.00	\$ 567,485.00	IGT	\$ 216,075.75	ş -	\$ 963,347.50	ş.	\$ 2,957.26	\$ -	ş -	s -	\$ 2,040,847
Rome Memorial Hospital	03001434	N/A	\$ 134,342.00	\$ 67,171.00	IGT	\$ 1,900,780.84	ş -	s -	ş -	\$ 295,946.95	s -	s -	s -	\$ 2,331,069
St. James Mercy Hospital	00363162	N/A	\$ 5.038.399.00	\$ 3.290.105.50	IGT	\$ 1.733.559.38	s -	ś -	Ś-	\$ 620.576.99	Ś -	s -	Ś -	\$ 7.392.535
St. John's Episcopal Hospital	00729382	N/A	\$ 5,844,288.00	\$ 5,322,144.00	IGT	\$ 28,196,420.34	ş -	s -	ş -	\$ 1,303,570.19	s -	s -	s -	\$ 35,344,278
St. Joseph's Yonkers	02999957	N/A	\$ 2,118,787.00	\$ 1,618,269.50	IGT	\$ 9,181,648.03	s -	s -	ş.	\$ 1,227,036.76	\$ 633,529.00	ş -	s -	\$ 13,161,000
St. Luke's-Cornwall Hospital	00273863	N/A	\$ -	ş -	N/A	\$ 6,217,011.82	s -	s -	ş.	\$ 732,761.71	s -	ş -	s -	\$ 6,949,773
TLC Health Network (Irving)	02995848	N/A	\$ 4,292,811.00	\$ 3,002,608.50	IGT	\$ 552,641.99	s -	s -	ş.	s -	s -	ş -	s -	\$ 4,845,452
Woman's Christian Association	00354623	N/A	\$ 2.885.143.00	\$ 2,885,143,00	IGT	\$ 1.520,590,52	s .	ś .	s -	\$ 576.097.26	ś .	s .	ś -	\$ 4,981,830
Wyckoff Heights Medical Center	02996972	N/A	\$ 10.340.598.00	\$ 8,690,616,00	IGT	\$ 31.425.548.66	\$ 7.773.12	\$ 660,900.00	s -	\$ 4,849,217,80	\$ 222,908.00	s .	ś -	\$ 47,506,945
Wyoming County Comm. Health System	00310889	N/A	\$ 1,744,548.00	\$ 1,058,812.50	IGT	\$ 795,044.25	ş .	\$.	Ş.	s .	\$.	ş .	\$ -	\$ 2,539,592
Total		1	\$218,660.007.00	\$145.167.541.50		\$ 208 208 946 22	\$ 7,773.12	\$3,916,046,50	¢	\$ 22 082 585 39	\$1,852,601,00	\$3.310.67	\$359,000,00	\$455,610,269

New York State Medicaid Redesign Team (MRT) Interim Access Assurance Fund (IAAF) Payment Report

Date Submitted to CMS:	02/23/15															
			IAAF	Payments				All Other Me	dicaid Payment	s Rec	eived by the Pro	vider*				
Provider Name	Provider ID	Payment Date	Total Payment Amount	FFP Amount	Funding Source (Non-Federal Share)	Base	Supplemental	VAP	DSH		UPV	Medical Home Awards	0	MIG	PDG	Total
Auburn Community Hospital	00347553	16-Feb	\$ 815,467.00	\$ 407,733.50	IGT	\$ 210,425.39	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$	42,227.36	\$ -	\$	- 47	- ·	\$ 1,068,119.75
Bon Secours Charity Health System	00273905	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 201,005.33	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$	43,653.12	\$ -	\$		÷ -	\$ 244,658.45
Brookdale Hospital	02998667	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 5,439,830.97	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$	685,998.04	\$ -	\$			\$ 6,125,829.01
Brookhaven Memorial Medical Center	00245529	16-Feb	\$ 1,860,882.00	\$ 930,441.00	IGT	\$ 813,916.05	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$	104,343.84	\$ -	\$		÷ -	\$ 2,779,141.89
Carthage Area Hospital	03000635	16-Feb	\$ 215,353.00	\$ 107,676.50	IGT	\$ 73,736.08	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$	6,588.40	\$ -	\$	- 5	s -	\$ 295,677.48
Cuba Memorial	00354238	16-Feb	\$ 365,749.00	\$ 182,874.50	IGT	\$ 23,994.20	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$	-	\$ -	\$	- 5	s -	\$ 389,743.20
Eastern Niagara Hospital	00354389	16-Feb	\$ 499,851.00	\$ 249,925.50	IGT	\$ 367,740.94	\$-	\$ -	\$-	\$	60,605.72	\$ -	\$	-		\$ 928,197.66
Gouverneur Hospital (Edward J Noble)	03001576	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 48,111.66	\$-	\$ -	\$-	\$	1,733.76	\$ -	\$	-		\$ 49,845.42
Health Alliance (Benedictine - Mary's Ave. Campus)	00274020	16-Feb	\$ 45,334.00	\$ 22,667.00	IGT	\$ 238,545.34	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	Ş	-	\$ -	Ş	- 5	-	\$ 283,879.34
Interfaith Medical Center	00734336	16-Feb	\$ 6,303,116.00	\$ 3,151,558.00	IGT	\$ 2,530,172.54	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$	453,020.40	\$ -	\$		s -	\$ 9,286,308.94
Kingsbrook Jewish Medical Center	02998745	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 1,680,652.23	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$	100,829.40	\$ -	\$		s -	\$ 1,781,481.63
Lewis County General Hospital	03001627	16-Feb	\$ 597,000.00	\$ 298,500.00	IGT	\$ 25,856.30	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 1,311,489.0) \$		\$ -	\$		s -	\$ 1,934,345.30
Massena Memorial Hospital	03001636	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 176,633.87	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$		\$ -	\$		s -	\$ 176,633.87
Montefiore Mount Vernon Hospital (Mt. Vernon)	00274117	16-Feb	\$ 1,234,203.00	\$ 617,101.50	IGT	\$ 7,625,810.42	\$ -	\$	\$-	\$	-	\$ -	\$	- 5		\$ 8,860,013.42
Montefiore New Rochelle Hospital (Sound Shore)	00274126	16-Feb	\$ 2,129,606.00	\$ 1,064,803.00	IGT	\$ 2,972,307.30	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$	-	\$ -	\$	- 5	\$ -	\$ 5,101,913.30
Moses Ludington Hospital (Inter-Lakes)	03002375	N/A	\$ -	\$-	N/A	\$ (8,721,794.85)	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$	1,173.95	ş -	\$	- 5	÷ -	\$ (8,720,620.90)
Nyack Hospital	00243967	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 11,730,360.88	\$-	\$ -	\$-	\$	157,659.32	\$ -	\$	-	-	\$ 11,888,020.20
Orleans Community Health (Medina Memorial)	03000855	16-Feb	\$ 148,669.00	\$ 74,334.50	IGT	\$ (9,925,790.49)	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$	-	\$ -	\$		- ŝ	\$ (9,777,121.49)
River Hospital	02392854	16-Feb	\$ 97,771.00	\$ 48,885.50	IGT	\$ 34,751.65	ş -	\$ -	\$ -	Ş	154.00	ş -	\$	- 5	÷ -	\$ 132,676.65
Rome Memorial Hospital	03001434	N/A	ş -	\$-	N/A	\$ 257,180.94	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	Ş	41,033.16	ş -	Ş	- 5	s -	\$ 298,214.10
St. James Mercy Hospital	00363162	16-Feb	\$ 1,211,484.00	\$ 605,742.00	IGT	\$ 183,003.49	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	Ş	-	ş -	Ş	- 5	s -	\$ 1,394,487.49
St. John's Episcopal Hospital	00729382	16-Feb	\$ 326,077.00	\$ 163,038.50	IGT	\$ 3,833,954.83	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	Ş	365,825.04	ş -	Ş	- 5	s -	\$ 4,525,856.87
St. Joseph's Yonkers	02999957	N/A	ş -	\$-	N/A	\$ 1,027,263.90	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	Ş	-	ş -	Ş	- 5	s -	\$ 1,027,263.90
St. Luke's-Cornwall Hospital	00273863	N/A	ş -	\$-	N/A	\$ 779,117.25	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	Ş	101,330.32	ş -	Ş	- 5	s -	\$ 880,447.57
TLC Health Network (Irving)	02995848	16-Feb	\$ 558,178.00	\$ 279,089.00	IGT	\$ 68,552.14	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$	-	\$ -	\$	- 5		\$ 626,730.14
Woman's Christian Association	00354623	16-Feb	\$ 174,557.00	\$ 87,278.50	IGT	\$ 202,613.95	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$	83,684.16	\$ -	\$			\$ 460,855.11
Wyckoff Heights Medical Center	02996972	16-Feb	\$ 3,207,850.00	\$ 1,603,925.00	IGT	\$ 3,362,139.97	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$	618,509.08	ş -	\$		- 3	\$ 7,188,499.05
Wyoming County Comm. Health System	00310889	16-Feb	\$ 145,950.00	\$ 72,975.00	IGT	\$ 96,458.31	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$	-	ş -	\$	- 5	5 -	\$ 242,408.31
Total			\$ 19,937,097.00	\$ 9,968,548.50		\$ 25,356,550.59	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 1,311,489.0) \$	2,868,369.07	\$-	\$	-	\$-	\$ 49,473,505.66

 Total
 \$ 19,937,097.00
 \$ 9,968,948.50

 *All other Medicaid payments received by the provider are based on the January 22, 2015 - February 23, 2015 time period

Prior Report: Date Submitted to CMS:

7/1/14, 8/11/14, 9/4/14, 9/25/14, 10/27/14, 11/24/14, 12/15/14, 1/21/15

-			15/14, 1/21/15 IAAI	Payments						All Other Me	edicaid Paymo	nts R	eceived by the Prov	vider*				
Provider Name	Provider ID	Payment Date	Total Payment Amount	FFP Amount	Funding Source (Non-Federal Share)		Base	Sup	plemental	VAP	DSH		UPV	Medical Home Awards	о	MIG	PDG	Total
Auburn Community Hospital	00347553	N/A	\$ 3,845,348.00	\$ 1,922,674.00	IGT	\$	1,973,410.39	\$	-	\$ -	\$	-	\$ 231,257.07	ş -	\$	-	\$ 369,000.00	\$ 6,419,015.46
Bon Secours Charity Health System	00273905	N/A	\$ 4,032,402.00	\$ 2,979,591.50	IGT	\$	2,305,054.52	\$		\$-	\$	-	\$ 632,336.91	\$ -	\$	-	\$-	\$ 6,969,793.43
Brookdale Hospital	02998667	N/A	\$ 62,904,065.00	\$ 37,763,848.50	IGT	\$	43,279,878.47	\$		\$-	\$	-	\$ 4,455,861.19	\$ -	\$	-	\$-	\$ 110,639,804.66
Brookhaven Memorial Medical Center	00245529	N/A	\$ 3,600,253.00	\$ 3,438,467.00	IGT	\$	8,939,865.77	\$		\$-	\$	-	\$ 704,644.01	\$ 98,796.00	\$	-	\$-	\$ 13,343,558.78
Carthage Area Hospital	03000635	N/A	\$ 8,321,193.00	\$ 4,408,796.00	IGT	\$	438,196.60	\$		\$ 125,000.00	\$	-	\$ 69,060.20	\$ -	\$	-	\$-	\$ 8,953,449.80
Cuba Memorial	00354238	N/A	\$ 4,383,240.00	\$ 2,506,649.00	IGT	\$	155,612.25	\$		\$ 157,500.00	\$	-	\$ 3,537.65	\$ -	\$	-	\$-	\$ 4,699,889.90
Eastern Niagara Hospital	00354389	N/A	\$ 2,637,985.00	\$ 2,400,568.50	IGT	\$	2,158,672.30	\$	-	ş -	\$	-	\$ 357,143.87	ş -	\$	-	\$ -	\$ 5,153,801.17
Gouverneur Hospital (Edward J Noble)	03001576	N/A	\$ 2,066,987.00	\$ 1,033,493.50	IGT	\$	369,463.23	\$	-	ş -	\$	-	\$ 67,634.91	ş -	\$	-	\$ -	\$ 2,504,085.14
Health Alliance (Benedictine - Mary's Ave. Campus)	00274020	N/A	\$ 3,582,304.00	\$ 2,359,484.50	IGT	\$	1,740,854.15	\$	-	\$ 1,250,000.00	\$	-	ş -	ş -	\$	-	\$ -	\$ 6,573,158.15
Interfaith Medical Center	00734336	N/A	\$ 27,204,279.00	\$ 17,765,691.00	IGT	\$	21,471,571.14	\$		\$-	\$	-	\$ 3,195,072.39	\$ 200,826.00	\$	-	\$-	\$ 52,071,748.53
Kingsbrook Jewish Medical Center	02998745	N/A	\$ 21,208,507.00	\$ 14,295,402.00	IGT	\$	14,573,208.81			\$ -	\$	-	\$ 629,382.71	\$ -	\$	-	\$ -	\$ 36,411,098.52
Lewis County General Hospital	03001627	N/A	\$ 4,080,869.00	\$ 2,799,447.00	IGT	\$	592,234.08	\$	-	\$ 579,399.00	\$	-	ş -	ş -	\$	-	\$-	\$ 5,252,502.08
Massena Memorial Hospital	03001636	N/A	\$ 4,250,000.00	\$ 4,250,000.00	IGT	\$	1,319,775.03	\$		\$-	\$	-	\$ -	\$ -	\$	-	\$-	\$ 5,569,775.03
Montefiore Mount Vernon Hospital (Mt. Vernon)	00274117	N/A	\$ 11,268,229.00	\$ 7,589,185.50	IGT	\$	639,000.69	\$		\$-	\$	-	\$ -	\$ -	\$	-	\$-	\$ 11,907,229.69
Montefiore New Rochelle Hospital (Sound Shore)	00274126	N/A	\$ 14,588,694.00	\$ 9,319,744.50	IGT	\$	7,285,851.74	\$		\$ -	\$	-	\$ 999,290.01	\$ 706,542.00	\$	-	\$-	\$ 23,580,377.75
Moses Ludington Hospital (Inter-Lakes)	03002375	N/A	\$ 727,228.00	\$ 363,614.00	IGT	\$	8,876,481.84	\$	-	\$ 179,900.00	\$	-	\$ 5,659.05	\$ -	\$	-	\$ -	\$ 9,789,268.89
Nyack Hospital	00243967	N/A	\$ 5,170,992.00	\$ 2,585,496.00	IGT	\$	127,843.12	\$		\$ -	\$	-	\$ 1,123,540.50	\$ -	\$ 3,3	310.67	\$ -	\$ 6,425,686.29
Orleans Community Health (Medina Memorial)	03000855	N/A	\$ 1,530,049.00	\$ 883,034.00	IGT	\$	10,722,650.51	\$		\$ -	Ş	-	\$ -	\$ -	Ş	-	\$ -	\$ 12,252,699.51
River Hospital	02392854	N/A	\$ 858,467.00	\$ 567,485.00	IGT	\$	216,075.75	\$	-	\$ 963,347.50	\$	-	\$ 2,957.26	ş -	\$	-	\$ -	\$ 2,040,847.51
Rome Memorial Hospital	03001434	N/A	\$ 134,342.00	\$ 67,171.00	IGT	\$	1,900,780.84	\$		\$ -	\$	-	\$ 295,946.95	\$ -	\$	-	\$-	\$ 2,331,069.79
St. James Mercy Hospital	00363162	N/A	\$ 5,038,399.00	\$ 3,290,105.50	IGT	\$	1,733,559.38	\$		\$ -	\$	-	\$ 620,576.99	\$ -	\$	-	\$-	\$ 7,392,535.37
St. John's Episcopal Hospital	00729382	N/A	\$ 5,844,288.00	\$ 5,322,144.00	IGT	\$	28,196,420.34	\$		\$ -	\$	-	\$ 1,303,570.19	\$ -	\$	-	\$-	\$ 35,344,278.53
St. Joseph's Yonkers	02999957	N/A	\$ 2,118,787.00	\$ 1,618,269.50	IGT	\$	9,181,648.03	\$		\$ -	\$	-	\$ 1,227,036.76	\$ 633,529.00	\$	-	\$-	\$ 13,161,000.79
St. Luke's-Cornwall Hospital	00273863	N/A	ş -	\$-	N/A	\$	6,217,011.82	\$	-	\$ -	\$	-	\$ 732,761.71	ş -	\$	-	\$ -	\$ 6,949,773.53
TLC Health Network (Irving)	02995848	N/A	\$ 4,292,811.00	\$ 3,002,608.50	IGT	\$	552,641.99	\$	-	ş -	\$	-	ş -	ş -	\$	-	\$ -	\$ 4,845,452.99
Woman's Christian Association	00354623	N/A	\$ 2,885,143.00	\$ 2,885,143.00	IGT	\$	1,520,590.52	\$	-	\$ -	\$	-	\$ 576,097.26	ş -	\$	-	\$ -	\$ 4,981,830.78
Wyckoff Heights Medical Center	02996972	N/A	\$ 10,340,598.00	\$ 8,690,616.00	IGT	\$	31,425,548.66	\$	7,773.12	\$ 660,900.00	\$	-	\$ 4,849,217.80	\$ 222,908.00	\$	-	\$ -	\$ 47,506,945.58
Wyoming County Comm. Health System	00310889	N/A	\$ 1,744,548.00	\$ 1,058,812.50	IGT	\$	795,044.25	\$	-	\$-	\$	-	\$ -	\$ -	\$	-	\$-	\$ 2,539,592.25
Total			\$ 218,660,007.00			\$	208,708,946.22	\$	7,773.12	\$ 3,916,046.50	\$		\$ 22,082,585.39	\$ 1,862,601.00	\$ 3,3	310.67	\$ 369,000.00	\$ 455,610,269.90
*All other Medicaid payments received by the provia	der are based on th	ie April 1 -Ja	nuary 21, 2015 time	period				T										
Cumulative Report:		-		Payments	1	. —							eceived by the Prov					

Cumulative Report:						-								
			IAAF	Payments				All Other M	edicaid Payments I	Received by the Pro	vider*			
Provider Name	Provider ID	Payment Date	Total Payment Amount	FFP Amount	Funding Source (Non-Federal Share)	Base	Supplemental	VAP	DSH	UPV	Medical Home Awards	OMIG	PDG	Total
Auburn Community Hospital	00347553	N/A	\$ 4,660,815.00	\$ 2,330,407.50	IGT	\$ 2,183,835.78	\$-	\$-	\$ -	\$ 273,484.43	ş -	\$ -	\$ 369,000.00	\$ 7,487,135.21
Bon Secours Charity Health System	00273905	N/A	\$ 4,032,402.00	\$ 2,979,591.50	IGT	\$ 2,506,059.85	\$-	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 675,990.03	ş -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 7,214,451.88
Brookdale Hospital	02998667	N/A	\$ 62,904,065.00	\$ 37,763,848.50	IGT	\$ 48,719,709.44	\$-	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 5,141,859.23	ş -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 116,765,633.67
Brookhaven Memorial Medical Center	00245529	N/A	\$ 5,461,135.00	\$ 4,368,908.00	IGT	\$ 9,753,781.82	\$-	\$-	\$-	\$ 808,987.85	\$ 98,796.00	\$ -	\$-	\$ 16,122,700.67
Carthage Area Hospital	03000635	N/A	\$ 8,536,546.00	\$ 4,516,472.50	IGT	\$ 511,932.68	\$-	\$ 125,000.00	\$-	\$ 75,648.60	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$ 9,249,127.28
Cuba Memorial	00354238	N/A	\$ 4,748,989.00	\$ 2,689,523.50	IGT	\$ 179,606.45	\$-	\$ 157,500.00	\$-	\$ 3,537.65	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$ 5,089,633.10
Eastern Niagara Hospital	00354389	N/A	\$ 3,137,836.00	\$ 2,650,494.00	IGT	\$ 2,526,413.24	\$-	\$-	\$-	\$ 417,749.59	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$ 6,081,998.83
Gouverneur Hospital (Edward J Noble)	03001576	N/A	\$ 2,066,987.00	\$ 1,033,493.50	IGT	\$ 417,574.89	\$-	\$-	\$-	\$ 69,368.67	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$ 2,553,930.56
Health Alliance (Benedictine - Mary's Ave. Campus)	00274020	N/A	\$ 3,627,638.00	\$ 2,382,151.50	IGT	\$ 1,979,399.49	\$ -	\$ 1,250,000.00	\$ -	\$ -		\$ -	\$ -	\$ 6,857,037.49
Interfaith Medical Center	00734336	N/A	\$ 33,507,395.00	\$ 20,917,249.00	IGT	\$ 24,001,743.68	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 3,648,092.79	\$ 200,826.00	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 61,358,057.47
Kingsbrook Jewish Medical Center	02998745	N/A	\$ 21,208,507.00	\$ 14,295,402.00	IGT	\$ 16,253,861.04	\$ -	\$-	\$ -	\$ 730,212.11	\$-	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 38,192,580.15
Lewis County General Hospital	03001627	N/A	\$ 4,677,869.00	\$ 3,097,947.00	IGT	\$ 618,090.38	\$ -	\$ 579,399.00	\$ 1,311,489.00	ş -	\$-	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 7,186,847.38
Massena Memorial Hospital	03001636	N/A	\$ 4,250,000.00	\$ 4,250,000.00	IGT	\$ 1,496,408.90	\$ -	\$-	\$ -	ş -	\$-	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 5,746,408.90
Montefiore Mount Vernon Hospital (Mt. Vernon)	00274117	N/A	\$ 12,502,432.00	\$ 8,206,287.00	IGT	\$ 8,264,811.11	ş -	\$ -	ş -	ş -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 20,767,243.11
Montefiore New Rochelle Hospital (Sound Shore)	00274126	N/A	\$ 16,718,300.00	\$ 10,384,547.50	IGT	\$ 10,258,159.04	\$ -	\$-	\$-	\$ 999,290.01	\$ 706,542.00	\$ -	\$-	\$ 28,682,291.05
Moses Ludington Hospital (Inter-Lakes)	03002375	N/A	\$ 727,228.00	\$ 363,614.00	IGT	\$ 154,686.99	\$-	\$ 179,900.00	\$-	\$ 6,833.00	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$ 1,068,647.99
Nyack Hospital	00243967	N/A	\$ 5,170,992.00	\$ 2,585,496.00	IGT	\$ 11,858,204.00	\$-	\$-	\$-	\$ 1,281,199.82	\$ -	\$ 3,310.67	\$-	\$ 18,313,706.49
Orleans Community Health (Medina Memorial)	03000855	N/A	\$ 1,678,718.00	\$ 957,368.50	IGT	\$ 796,860.02	\$-	\$-	\$-		\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$ 2,475,578.02
River Hospital	02392854	N/A	\$ 956,238.00	\$ 616,370.50	IGT	\$ 250,827.40	\$-	\$ 963,347.50	\$ -	\$ 3,111.26	\$ -	ş -	\$ -	\$ 2,173,524.16
Rome Memorial Hospital	03001434	N/A	\$ 134,342.00	\$ 67,171.00	IGT	\$ 2,157,961.78	ş -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 336,980.11	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 2,629,283.89
St. James Mercy Hospital	00363162	N/A	\$ 6,249,883.00	\$ 3,895,847.50	IGT	\$ 1,916,562.87	ş -	\$ -	ş -	\$ 620,576.99	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 8,787,022.86
St. John's Episcopal Hospital	00729382	N/A	\$ 6,170,365.00	\$ 5,485,182.50	IGT	\$ 32,030,375.17	\$ -	\$-	\$ -	\$ 1,669,395.23	\$ -	ş -	\$ -	\$ 39,870,135.40

Total *All other Medicaid payments received by the pr				\$155,136,090.00		\$ 234,06	5,496.81	\$ 7,773.1	\$ 3,916,046.50	\$ 1,311,489.00	\$ 24,950,954.4	5 \$ 1	1,862,601.00	\$ 3,310.67	\$ 369,000.00	\$ 505,083,775.56
Wyoming County Comm. Health System	00310889	N/A	\$ 1,890,498.00	\$ 1,131,787.50	IGT	\$ 89	1,502.56	\$-	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$	-	\$ -	\$-	\$ 2,782,000.56
Wyckoff Heights Medical Center	02996972	N/A	\$ 13,548,448.00	\$ 10,294,541.00	IGT	\$ 34,78	7,688.63	\$ 7,773.12	\$ 660,900.00	\$ -	\$ 5,467,726.8	3\$	222,908.00	\$ -	\$-	\$ 54,695,444.63
Woman's Christian Association	00354623	N/A	\$ 3,059,700.00	\$ 2,972,421.50	IGT	\$ 1,72	3,204.47	\$ -	ş -	\$ -	\$ 659,781.4	2\$	-	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 5,442,685.89
TLC Health Network (Irving)	02995848	N/A	\$ 4,850,989.00	\$ 3,281,697.50	IGT	\$ 62	1,194.13	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$-	\$	-	\$ -	\$-	\$ 5,472,183.13
St. Luke's-Cornwall Hospital	00273863	N/A	\$ -	\$-	N/A	\$ 6,99	6,129.07	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$ 834,092.0	3\$	-	\$ -	\$-	\$ 7,830,221.10
St. Joseph's Yonkers	02999957	N/A	\$ 2,118,787.00	\$ 1,618,269.50	IGT	\$ 10,20	8,911.93	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 1,227,036.7	5\$	633,529.00	\$ -	\$-	\$ 14,188,264.69

New York State Medicaid Redesign Team (MRT) Interim Access Assurance Fund (IAAF) Payment Report

Date Submitted to CMS:	03/24/15													
			IAAF	Payments				All Other M	edicaid Payments Re	eceived by the Pro	vider*			
Provider Name	Provider ID	Payment Date	Total Payment Amount	FFP Amount	Funding Source (Non-Federal Share)	Base	Supplemental	VAP	DSH	UPV	Medical Home Awards	OMIG	PDG	Total
Auburn Community Hospital	00347553	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 190,836.17		\$ -	\$ -	\$ 42,227.36		\$-	\$ -	\$ 233,063.53
Bon Secours Charity Health System	00273905	N/A	\$ -		N/A	\$ 342,121.62		\$ -	\$ -	\$ 43,653.12	\$ -	\$ -	Ŷ	\$ 385,774.74
Brookdale Hospital	02998667	13-Mar	\$ 5,200,000.00	\$ 3,120,372.00	IGT	\$ 5,563,747.06		\$ -	\$ -	\$ 685,998.04	\$ -	\$-	\$ -	\$ 11,449,745.10
Brookhaven Memorial Medical Center	00245529	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 798,767.91	Ş -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 104,943.84	\$ -	\$-	\$ -	\$ 903,711.75
Carthage Area Hospital	03000635	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 48,674.39	Ş -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 6,588.40	\$ -	\$-	\$ -	\$ 55,262.79
Cuba Memorial	00354238	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 15,784.12	Ş -	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$ -	\$-	\$ -	\$ 15,784.12
Eastern Niagara Hospital	00354389	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 165,487.87	Ş -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 33,641.95	\$ -	\$-	\$ -	\$ 199,129.82
Gouverneur Hospital (Edward J Noble)	03001576	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 55,427.08	Ş -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 1,733.76	\$ -	\$-	\$ -	\$ 57,160.84
Health Alliance (Benedictine - Mary's Ave. Campus)	00274020	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 78,279.76	Ş -	Ş -	ş -	\$ -	ş -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 78,279.76
Interfaith Medical Center	00734336	N/A	\$ -	Ŷ	N/A	\$ 2,539,472.85	Ş -	Ş -	ş -	\$ 453,020.40	ş -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 2,992,493.25
Kingsbrook Jewish Medical Center	02998745	12-Mar	\$ 3,821,972.00	\$ 1,910,986.00	IGT	\$ 1,334,917.12	ş -	Ş -	\$ -	\$ 100,829.40	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 5,257,718.52
Lewis County General Hospital	03001627	19-Mar	\$ 1,067,814.00	\$ 1,067,814.00	IGT	\$ 67,867.16	\$ -	\$ 178,326.00	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	ş -	\$ -	\$ 1,314,007.16
Massena Memorial Hospital	03001636	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 168,791.12	ş -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	ş -	\$ -	\$ 168,791.12
Montefiore Mount Vernon Hospital (Mt. Vernon)	00274117	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 1,346,228.46	ş -	ş -	\$ -	\$ -	ş -	ş -	ş -	\$ 1,346,228.46
Montefiore New Rochelle Hospital (Sound Shore)	00274126	N/A	s -	s -	N/A	\$ 1,019,131.75	s -	s -	s -	s -	s -	s -	s -	\$ 1,019,131.75
Moses Ludington Hospital (Inter-Lakes)	03002375	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 9,317.09	s -	s -	s -	\$ 367.17	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 9,684.26
Nyack Hospital	00243967	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 1,274,949.78	s -	s -	s -	\$ 157,659.34	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 1,432,609.12
Orleans Community Health (Medina Memorial) River Hospital Rome Memorial Hospital St. James Mercy Hospital St. John's Episcopal Hospital St. Jokeph's Vonkers	03000855 02392854 03001434 00363162 00729382 02999957	19-Mar N/A N/A N/A N/A	\$ 600,000.00 \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ -	\$ 600,000.00 \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ -	IGT N/A N/A N/A N/A	\$ 11,160.26 \$ 31,692.89 \$ 167,418.46 \$ 134,131.56 \$ 3,138,454.96 \$ 887.154.54	\$ - \$ - \$ -	\$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ -	\$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ -	\$ - \$ 154.00 \$ 41,033.16 \$ - \$ 365,825.04 \$ -	\$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ -	\$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ -	\$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ -	\$ 611,160.26 \$ 31,846.89 \$ 208,451.62 \$ 134,131.56 \$ 3,504,280.00 \$ 887,154,54
St. Luke's-Cornwall Hospital	00273863	N/A	\$ -	s -	N/A	\$ 433,364,80		s -	s -	\$ 101,330.32	\$ -	s -	s -	\$ 534,695.12
TLC Health Network (Irving)	02995848	19-Mar	\$ 713.110.00	\$ 713.110.00	IGT	\$ 58.155.37		s -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	s -	\$ -	\$ 771.265.37
Woman's Christian Association	00354623	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 177.376.06		s -	\$ -	\$ 83.684.16	\$ -	s -	s -	\$ 261.060.22
Wyckoff Heights Medical Center	02996972	N/A	\$ -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 2,738,108,82	\$ 3,860,49	\$ 657.079.00	\$ -	\$ 618,509,08	\$ -	s -	s -	\$ 4.017.557.39
Wyoming County Comm. Health System	00310889	N/A	\$ -	ş -	N/A	\$ 46,565.62		\$ -	ş -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 46,565.62
Total			\$ 11,402,896.00	, , ,		\$ 22,843,384.65	\$ 3,860.49	\$ 835,405.00	\$ -	\$ 2,841,198.54	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 37,926,744.68

 Total
 \$ 11,402,896.00
 \$ 7,412,282.00

 *All other Medicaid payments received by the provider are based on the February 24, 2015 - March 24, 2015 time period

Prior Report: Date Submitted to CMS:

7/1/14, 8/11/14, 9/4/14, 9/25/14, 10/27/14, 11/24/14, 12/15/14, 1/21/15, 2/23/15

	11/24/14,	12/13/14, 1/	21/15, 2/23/15 IAAI	Payments				All Other I	Medicaid Payments	Received by the Pro	vider*			
Provider Name	Provider ID	Payment Date	Total Payment Amount	FFP Amount	Funding Source (Non-Federal Share)	Base	Supplementa		DSH	UPV	Medical Home Awards	OMIG	PDG	Total
Auburn Community Hospital	00347553	N/A	\$ 4,660,815.00	\$ 2,330,407.50	IGT	\$ 2,183,835.78	ş -	\$ -	ş -	\$ 273,484.43	ş -	ş -	\$ 369,000.00	\$ 7,487,135.21
Bon Secours Charity Health System	00273905	N/A	\$ 4,032,402.00	\$ 2,979,591.50	IGT	\$ 2,506,059.85	\$ -	ş -	\$ -	\$ 675,990.03	ş -	ş -	ş -	\$ 7,214,451.88
Brookdale Hospital	02998667	N/A		\$ 37,763,848.50	IGT	\$ 48,719,709.44	\$ -	ş -	\$ -	\$ 5,141,859.23	ş -	ş -	ş -	\$ 116,765,633.67
Brookhaven Memorial Medical Center	00245529	N/A	\$ 5,461,135.00	\$ 4,368,908.00	IGT	\$ 9,753,781.82	\$ -	ş -	\$ -	\$ 808,987.85	\$ 98,796.00	ş -	ş -	\$ 16,122,700.67
Carthage Area Hospital	03000635	N/A	\$ 8,536,546.00	\$ 4,516,472.50	IGT	\$ 511,932.68		\$ 125,000.0		\$ 15,040.00	ş -	ş -	ş -	\$ 9,249,127.28
Cuba Memorial	00354238	N/A	\$ 4,748,989.00	\$ 2,689,523.50	IGT	\$ 179,606.45	\$ -	\$ 157,500.0) \$ -	\$ 3,537.65	ş -	ş -	ş -	\$ 5,089,633.10
Eastern Niagara Hospital	00354389	N/A	\$ 3,137,836.00	\$ 2,650,494.00	IGT	\$ 2,526,413.24	\$ -	ş -	\$ -	\$ 417,749.59	ş -	ş -	ş -	\$ 6,081,998.83
Gouverneur Hospital (Edward J Noble)	03001576	N/A	\$ 2,066,987.00	\$ 1,033,493.50	IGT	\$ 417,574.89		ş -	\$ -	\$ 69,368.67	ş -	ş -	ş -	\$ 2,553,930.56
Health Alliance (Benedictine - Mary's Ave. Campus)	00274020	N/A	\$ 3,627,638.00	\$ 2,382,151.50	IGT	\$ 1,979,399.49		\$ 1,250,000.0) \$ -	\$ -		\$ -	\$ -	\$ 6,857,037.49
Interfaith Medical Center	00734336	N/A		\$ 20,917,249.00	IGT	\$ 24,001,743.68		\$ -	\$ -	\$ 3,648,092.79	\$ 200,826.00		\$ -	\$ 61,358,057.47
Kingsbrook Jewish Medical Center	02998745	N/A		\$ 14,295,402.00	IGT	\$ 16,253,861.04		\$ -	\$ -	\$ 730,212.11	\$ -	Ŧ	\$ -	\$ 38,192,580.15
Lewis County General Hospital	03001627	N/A	\$ 4,677,869.00	\$ 3,097,947.00	IGT	\$ 618,090.38		\$ 579,399.0	\$ 1,311,489.00	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 7,186,847.38
Massena Memorial Hospital	03001636	N/A	\$ 4,250,000.00	\$ 4,250,000.00	IGT	\$ 1,496,408.90		\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 5,746,408.90
Montefiore Mount Vernon Hospital (Mt. Vernon)	00274117	N/A	\$ 12,502,432.00	\$ 8,206,287.00	IGT	\$ 8,264,811.11	\$-	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 20,767,243.11
Montefiore New Rochelle Hospital (Sound Shore)	00274126	N/A	\$ 16,718,300.00	\$ 10,384,547.50	IGT	\$ 10,258,159.04		ş -	ş -	\$ 999,290.01	\$ 706,542.00	ş -	ş -	\$ 28,682,291.05
Moses Ludington Hospital (Inter-Lakes)	03002375	N/A	\$ 727,228.00	\$ 363,614.00	IGT	\$ 154,686.99		\$ 179,900.0		+ 0,000.00	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 1,068,647.99
Nyack Hospital	00243967	N/A	\$ 5,170,992.00	\$ 2,585,496.00	IGT	\$ 11,858,204.00	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 1,281,199.82	\$ -	\$ 3,310.67	\$ -	\$ 18,313,706.49
Orleans Community Health (Medina Memorial)	03000855	N/A	\$ 1,678,718.00	\$ 957,368.50	IGT	\$ 796,860.02		ş -	\$ -		\$ -	ş -	\$ -	\$ 2,475,578.02
River Hospital	02392854	N/A	\$ 956,238.00	\$ 616,370.50	IGT	\$ 250,827.40		\$ 963,347.5) ș -	\$ 3,111.26	ş -	\$ -	ş -	\$ 2,173,524.16
Rome Memorial Hospital	03001434	N/A	\$ 134,342.00	\$ 67,171.00	IGT	\$ 2,157,961.78		\$ -	\$ -	\$ 336,980.11	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 2,629,283.89
St. James Mercy Hospital	00363162	N/A		\$ 3,895,847.50	IGT	\$ 1,916,562.87		\$ -	\$ -	\$ 620,576.99	\$ -	ş -	\$ -	\$ 8,787,022.86
St. John's Episcopal Hospital	00729382	N/A	1 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1,	\$ 5,485,182.50	IGT	\$ 32,030,375.17		\$ -	\$ -	+ =/000/000120	\$ -	Y	\$ -	\$ 39,870,135.40
St. Joseph's Yonkers	02999957	N/A	\$ 2,118,787.00	\$ 1,618,269.50	IGT	\$ 10,208,911.93		\$ -	\$ -	\$ 1,227,036.76	\$ 633,529.00	\$ -	ş -	\$ 14,188,264.69
St. Luke's-Cornwall Hospital	00273863	N/A	ş -	\$ -	N/A	\$ 6,996,129.07		\$ -	\$ -	\$ 834,092.03		\$ -	ş -	\$ 7,830,221.10
TLC Health Network (Irving)	02995848	N/A		\$ 3,281,697.50	IGT	\$ 621,194.13		\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	ş -	\$ -	\$ 5,472,183.13
Woman's Christian Association	00354623	N/A	\$ 3,059,700.00	\$ 2,972,421.50	IGT	\$ 1,723,204.47		\$ -	\$ -	\$ 659,781.42	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 5,442,685.89
Wyckoff Heights Medical Center	02996972	N/A		\$ 10,294,541.00	IGT	+ 0.1.0.1000.00		\$ 660,900.0		\$ 5,467,726.88	\$ 222,908.00		\$ -	\$ 54,695,444.63
Wyoming County Comm. Health System	00310889	N/A	\$ 1,890,498.00	\$ 1,131,787.50	IGT	\$ 891,502.56	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 2,782,000.56
Total			\$ 238,597,104.00			\$ 234,065,496.81	\$ 7,773.12	\$ 3,916,046.5	\$ 1,311,489.00	\$ 24,950,954.46	\$ 1,862,601.00	\$ 3,310.67	\$ 369,000.00	\$ 505,083,775.56
*All other Medicaid payments received by the provi	der are based or	n the April 1,	2014 -February 23, 2	2015 time period										
Cumulative Report:			L	I										

Cumulative Report:

			IAAF	Payments						All Other Me	dicaid Payments F	eceived by the Pro	vider*				
Provider Name	Provider ID	Payment Date	Total Payment Amount	FFP Amount	Funding Source (Non-Federal Share)		Base	Supplement	al	VAP	DSH	UPV	Medical Home Awards	OMI	G	PDG	Total
Auburn Community Hospital	00347553	N/A	\$ 4,660,815.00	\$ 2,330,407.50	IGT	\$	2,374,671.95	\$ ·	\$	-	ş -	\$ 315,711.79	\$ -	\$	- \$	369,000.00	\$ 7,720,198.74
Bon Secours Charity Health System	00273905	N/A	\$ 4,032,402.00	\$ 2,979,591.50	IGT	\$	2,848,181.47	\$ ·	\$	-	\$ -	\$ 719,643.15	\$-	\$	- \$		\$ 7,600,226.62
Brookdale Hospital	02998667	N/A	\$ 68,104,065.00	\$ 40,884,220.50	IGT	\$	54,283,456.50	Ş.	\$		\$ -	\$ 5,827,857.27	\$ -	\$	- \$	-	\$ 128,215,378.77
Brookhaven Memorial Medical Center	00245529	N/A	\$ 5,461,135.00	\$ 4,368,908.00	IGT	\$	10,552,549.73	\$ ·	\$		\$ -	\$ 913,931.69	\$ 98,796.00	\$	- \$	-	\$ 17,026,412.42
Carthage Area Hospital	03000635	N/A	\$ 8,536,546.00	\$ 4,516,472.50	IGT	\$	560,607.07	\$ ·	\$	125,000.00	\$ -	\$ 82,237.00	\$ -	\$	- \$	-	\$ 9,304,390.07
Cuba Memorial	00354238	N/A	\$ 4,748,989.00	\$ 2,689,523.50	IGT	\$	195,390.57	\$ ·	\$	157,500.00	\$ -	\$ 3,537.65	\$ -	\$	- \$	-	\$ 5,105,417.22
Eastern Niagara Hospital	00354389	N/A	\$ 3,137,836.00	\$ 2,650,494.00	IGT	\$	2,691,901.11	\$ ·	\$		\$ -	\$ 451,391.54	\$ -	\$	- \$	-	\$ 6,281,128.65
Gouverneur Hospital (Edward J Noble)	03001576	N/A	\$ 2,066,987.00	\$ 1,033,493.50	IGT	\$	473,001.97	\$ ·	\$		\$ -	\$ 71,102.43	\$ -	\$	- \$	-	\$ 2,611,091.40
Health Alliance (Benedictine - Mary's Ave. Campus)	00274020	N/A	\$ 3,627,638.00	\$ 2,382,151.50	IGT	\$	2,057,679.25	\$.	\$	1,250,000.00	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$	- \$	-	\$ 6,935,317.25
Interfaith Medical Center	00734336	N/A	\$ 33,507,395.00	\$ 20,917,249.00	IGT	\$	26,541,216.53		\$		\$ -	\$ 4,101,113.19	\$ 200,826.00	\$	- \$	-	\$ 64,350,550.72
Kingsbrook Jewish Medical Center	02998745	N/A	\$ 25,030,479.00	\$ 16,206,388.00	IGT	\$	17,588,778.16	\$.	\$		\$ -	\$ 831,041.51	\$ -	\$	- \$	-	\$ 43,450,298.67
Lewis County General Hospital	03001627	N/A	\$ 5,745,683.00	\$ 4,165,761.00	IGT	\$	685,957.54	\$.	\$	757,725.00	\$ 1,311,489.00	\$ -	\$ -	\$	- \$	-	\$ 8,500,854.54
Massena Memorial Hospital	03001636	N/A	\$ 4,250,000.00	\$ 4,250,000.00	IGT	\$	1,665,200.02	\$.	\$		\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$	- \$	-	\$ 5,915,200.02
Montefiore Mount Vernon Hospital (Mt. Vernon)	00274117	N/A	\$ 12,502,432.00	\$ 8,206,287.00	IGT	\$	9,611,039.57	\$ ·	\$	-	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$	- \$	-	\$ 22,113,471.57
Montefiore New Rochelle Hospital (Sound Shore)	00274126	N/A	\$ 16,718,300.00	\$ 10,384,547.50	IGT	Ş	11,277,290.79		Ş	-	ş -	\$ 999,290.01	\$ 706,542.00	\$	- \$	-	\$ 29,701,422.80
Moses Ludington Hospital (Inter-Lakes)	03002375	N/A	\$ 727,228.00	\$ 363,614.00	IGT	\$	164,004.08	\$.	\$	179,900.00	\$ -	\$ 7,200.17	\$ -	\$	- \$	-	\$ 1,078,332.25
Nyack Hospital	00243967	N/A	\$ 5,170,992.00	\$ 2,585,496.00	IGT	\$	13,133,153.78	\$.	\$		\$ -	\$ 1,438,859.16	\$ -	\$ 3,310).67 \$	-	\$ 19,746,315.61
Orleans Community Health (Medina Memorial)	03000855	N/A	\$ 2,278,718.00	\$ 1,557,368.50	IGT	\$	808,020.28	\$.	\$		\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$	- \$	-	\$ 3,086,738.28
River Hospital	02392854	N/A	\$ 956,238.00	\$ 616,370.50	IGT	\$	282,520.29		\$	963,347.50	\$ -	\$ 3,265.26	\$-	\$	- \$	-	\$ 2,205,371.05
Rome Memorial Hospital	03001434	N/A	\$ 134,342.00	\$ 67,171.00	IGT	\$	2,325,380.24		\$	-	\$ -	\$ 378,013.27	\$ -	\$	- \$	-	\$ 2,837,735.51
St. James Mercy Hospital	00363162	N/A	\$ 6,249,883.00	\$ 3,895,847.50	IGT	\$	2,050,694.43	\$ ·	\$	-	\$ -	\$ 620,576.99	\$ -	\$	- \$	-	\$ 8,921,154.42
St. John's Episcopal Hospital	00729382	N/A	\$ 6,170,365.00	\$ 5,485,182.50	IGT	\$	35,168,830.13	ş .	Ş	-	\$ -	\$ 2,035,220.27	ş -	\$	- \$	-	\$ 43,374,415.40

пп

Total *All other Medicaid payments received by the p				\$162,548,372.00		\$ 256,908,881.46	\$ 11,633.61	\$ 4,751,451.50	\$ 1,311,489.00	\$ 27,792,153.00	\$ 1,862,601.00	\$ 3,310.67	\$ 369,000.00	\$ 543,010,520.24
														\$ -
Wyoming County Comm. Health System	00310889	N/A	\$ 1,890,498.00	\$ 1,131,787.50	IGT	\$ 938,068.18	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 2,828,566.18
Wyckoff Heights Medical Center	02996972	N/A	\$ 13,548,448.00	\$ 10,294,541.00	IGT	\$ 37,525,797.45	\$ 11,633.61	\$ 1,317,979.00	\$-	\$ 6,086,235.96	\$ 222,908.00	Ş -	\$ -	\$ 58,713,002.02
Woman's Christian Association	00354623	N/A	\$ 3,059,700.00	\$ 2,972,421.50	IGT	\$ 1,900,580.53	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$ 743,465.58	\$ -	Ş -	\$ -	\$ 5,703,746.11
TLC Health Network (Irving)	02995848	N/A	\$ 5,564,099.00	\$ 3,994,807.50	IGT	\$ 679,349.50	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	ş -	\$-	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 6,243,448.50
St. Luke's-Cornwall Hospital	00273863	N/A	\$-	\$-	N/A	\$ 7,429,493.87	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$ 935,422.35	\$ -	Ş -	\$ -	\$ 8,364,916.22
St. Joseph's Yonkers	02999957	N/A	\$ 2,118,787.00	\$ 1,618,269.50	IGT	\$ 11,096,066.47	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$ 1,227,036.76	\$ 633,529.00	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 15,075,419.23